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Notice of Public Hearing 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Department of Health and Human Services (DHHS) will hold a public 
hearing on Friday, February 16th, 2024, beginning at 10:00 AM Pacific Time (US and Canada) via 
teleconference to receive comments regarding BARTON HEALTH STATELINE REGIONAL EXPANSION 
PROJECT application for a Certificate of Need as required by NAC 439A.415. The proposed project includes 
new construction at 168 US HWY 50, Stateline, NV, 89449. On January 2, 2024, DHHS received and 
commenced review of the application for a Letter of Approval, pursuant to NRS 439A.100. 

Hearing Location: 

This hearing will be conducted via video conference and telephone: 
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-

join/19%3ameeting_ZDNiZTkzOWUtZmYyMi00ZDIzLTliYTQtNjQ5MDU3OWRlNjhh%40thread.v2/0?context
=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22e4a340e6-b89e-4e68-8eaa-1544d2703980%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22fd584ae0-

7446-4961-b1f2-b3a4b67384b5%22%7d 

Or to call in (audio only): 

+1 775-321-6111, United States, Reno 
Phone Conference ID: 620155425# 

There will be time at the hearing for public comment. Written information regarding this application 
must be received by February 6th, 2024 per NAC 439A.395 in advance of the meeting and sent to the 
Nevada Primary Care Office (PCO), via email at nvpco@health.nv.gov or if unable to send via email or need 
assistance please contact by telephone at 775-684-2204 to make other arrangements. The Nevada 
Primary Office staff can be contacted to make reasonable accommodations for members of the public 
who are disabled and wish to attend the hearing.   

Please circulate and post this Notice of Public Hearing.  A copy of this notice is on file for inspection at 
notice.nv.gov or available on the Division of Public and Behavioral Health, Primary Care Office website at:  
http://dpbh.nv.gov/Programs/PCO/PCO_Program_Public_Hearings___Workshops/  or may be copied at 
the following locations during normal business hours, or by contacting Nevada Primary Care Office staff 
at nvpco@health.nv.gov or by calling 775-684-2204: 

NV Department of Health and Human Services 
Primary Care Office 

4150 Technology Way, Suite 300 
Carson City, NV 89706 

 


